Board of Education Meeting, School District of Oakfield
Oakfield Elementary School

November 12, 2012
Board Members - Present

Penny Kottke

Robert Panzer
Ervin Kraft
Paul Dercks 
Angie Patterson
Meg Murphy-Steinke 
John Nyhuis


Administration - Present
Joe Heinzelman
Pam Yoder

Board Secretary – Present

Jackie Hungerford

Student Representative -Present
Michael Liebelt

Others - Present
John Barbeau

Sarah Laning
Greg Kuetz
Carmen Klassy
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT

    President Kottke called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Roll was taken and is recorded above.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 22, 2012 SCHOOL BOARD MEETINGS

     Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve the minutes of the October 22, 2012 school board meeting as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION ON FINANCIAL REPORT

     Administrator Yoder presented the financial report for November 12, 2012.  The report is filed with the clerk.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON WARRANTS THROUGH NOVEMBER 12, 2012

     Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to accept the warrants through November 12, 2012 as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON AFG BENEFITS CONSULTANT

     Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Nyhuis, moved to approve AFG Benefits Consultant as our benefit consulting firm.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON WINTER COACHING CONTRACTS

     Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mrs. Kottke, moved to approve the winter sport coaches and volunteers as follows:

Kyle Seyfert, Boys Varsity Basketball

Dave Benkoske, Girls Varsity Basketball

Art Gerhardt, Boys JV Basketball 


Joe Puetz, Girls JV Basketball

Mike Urban, Boys Basketball Volunteer

Gary Schwartz, Girls Basketball Volunteer

Mike Gross, Boys Varsity Wrestling


Mark Toll, Girls Basketball Volunteer

Dave Cohen, Boys Wrestling Volunteer

Ty Steffes, Boys Varsity Hocky Co-op Coach

Peter Cohen, Boys Wrestling Volunteer

   (St. Mary Springs, Campbellsport, Kewaskum)

Steven Gross, Boys 7th & 8th Grade Basketball

DISCUSSION ON LEGISLATIVE ISSUES

     Principal Heinzelman shared recent updates including State Representative Jeremy Thiesfeldt was re-elected, Governor Walker is looking for homemade ornaments to decorate the Capitol Christmas Tree, State Representative Richard Spanbaurer did not seek re-election and stated that he hopes that the two parties can work together to solve issues for this upcoming year, and former Representative Carol Owens has passed away.
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE REPORT

     Student Representative, Mr. Liebelt, shared with the Board events that are going on at the Jr/Sr High School.  The students are in the second quarter, parent teacher conferences are this week, Tuesday, November 13 and Thursday, November 15 from 4:00 – 7:00 p.m. and Friday, November 16, 2012 from 8:00 – 10:00 a.m., and the girls basketball team just started practice and the boys basketball will have their first game on Thursday, November 15, 2012.
REPORT ON SCHOOL FINANCE ELECTIONS WORKSHOP
     Mrs. Murphy-Steinke and Mrs. Patterson attended the School Finance Elections Workshop held in Oshkosh on Friday, November 9, 2012.  They both shared with the Board information and suggestions for how to organize a successful referendum and agreed this was a very good conference with good ideas as we start the planning for our Spring of 2013 referendum.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON BOARD POLICY #0140 MEMBERSHIP

     Administrator Yoder reviewed the Board Policy #0140 Membership.  Board discussion followed.
DISCUSSION OF PROJECT UPDATES

     Administrator Yoder shared with the Board a proposed referendum timeline.  
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON STATE TRUST FUND
     Administrator Yoder shared with the Board information on refinancing the State Trust Fund.  After Board discussion two motions were made.

     Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to refinance the existing State Trust Loan at the current interest rate for 15 years.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

     Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to increase our State Trust Loan to the maximum of one million dollars, for 20 years and for capital improvements.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder informed the Board of the Parent Teacher Conferences this week, book fair will be in the library, and the annual basketball game with the staff challenging the sixth graders will be held on Tuesday, November 20, 2012 at 2:00 p.m..

     Principal Heinzelman shared his attendance at the Legal Forum at Dodgeland and a thank you letter from a parent in regards to the boys soccer co-op program.
MEETINGS

     Next School Board meeting, November 26, 2012, Oakfield Elementary School, 5:00 p.m.  
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA

     Middle Years Study Team
     Project Update

     Report on Legislative Advocacy Conference

     Report on Rural Conference
ADJOURN
     Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to adjourn at 6:50 p.m.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
Respectfully submitted by,

Jackie Hungerford, Board Secretary

